State of Idaho
DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

1301 North Orchard Street, Statehouse Mail, Boise, Idaho 83720-9000
Phone: (208) 327-7900 FAX: (208) 327-7866

CECIL D. ANDRUS
GOVERNOR

December 9, 1994 R. KEITH HIGGINSON
DIRECTOR

Maurice Guerry

Guerry Inc.

Rt. 2, Box 106

Buhl, ID 83316

Re: House Creek Measuring Devices
Dear Mr. Guerry:

Thank you for meeting with me and Mr. Swan last month regarding
water measurement and control on House Creek. I have reviewed
your letter dated December 3, 1994 which asks the Department to
make the 1995 House Creek measuring device due date subject to
joint efforts between the water users and the Department. 1In
particular, you have asked that the Department assist in some on-
site evaluation of your ranch.

I or another Department staff member would be happy to visit your
ranch and assist with measuring device questions. Such a visit
will need to be made very early in the spring or perhaps late in
the winter if weather permits. I am still expecting the Water
District 47-C water users to install measuring devices prior to
regulation of water in 1995. I believe it will be difficult for
the Department to be real flexible over the 1995 spring due date
since the original orders were issued in June of 1994. Our
flexibility, if any, may depend on the other water users in the
district. Perhaps the water users can address this matter among
themselves at the annual water district meeting.

Thank you for your comments. Please contact me again regarding
scheduling of the on-site visit or if you have additional
questions concerning this matter.

Respectfully,

/ o

Tim Luke

Water Allocations

cc: Jim Stanton, IDWR Southern Region
Jack Eastman, Watermaster
George Swan
Randall Brewer
John Coleman, Cedar Mesa Reservoir and Canal Co.
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